
 

January 28, 2015 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Richard Proehl, Chairperson 

House Committee on Transportation 

Statehouse, Room 581-W 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Proehl: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2092 by House Committee on Transportation 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2092 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 For a person whose seizure disorder is not controlled, the Director of Vehicles or the 

Medical Advisory Board of the Department of Revenue may recommend the issuance of a 

restricted license to drive only Class C or M vehicles for operating as deemed appropriate to 

assure the safe operation of the motor vehicle by the licensee.  HB 2092 would clarify that a 

seizure disorder includes blackouts and syncope events.  The bill would require the licensee to 

notify the Division in writing within ten days of a seizure, blackout, or syncope event.  The bill 

provides that any of these events or loss of consciousness would result in a six-month revocation 

of driving privileges.  

 

 The Department of Revenue indicates that HB 2092 would have no fiscal effect on 

agency operations. 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

cc: Jack Smith, KDOR  


